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Bench and Tables Policy
Southwell Town Council takes responsibility for all benches and picnic tables on land that it owns or leases and is committed to a regular maintenance regime to ensure usability and safety.
Southwell Town Council is committed to enabling residents and visitors to sit and enjoy their environment and acknowledge this is important to wellbeing. A trend to increase the number of benches and tables will be supported, but the positions will be considered carefully to protect against damage (ie not under trees) and to avoid unsocial behaviour particularly when in close proximity to homes.

Extant benches/tables
1. Allocate appropriate budget for repair.
2. Allocate appropriate staff time for repairs.
3. Use softwood (treated to reduce rot) and stained in matching colours to the remaining good wood.
4. Give notice to NCC of our intent to repair if applicable.

5. Keep a up-to-date map of existing benches.
New benches/tables

6. Keep a map/list of possible sites for new benches (locations could include sites which STC does not own but would provide a good amenity to residents and visitors), approval from land owner would be obtained before installation.
7. Differently-abled access to benches/tables will be conceded.
8. New benches/tables will be made from recycled plastic or other easily maintained and environmentally friendly material, unless conservation issues take precedence.

9. Grants for new benches/tables will be identified and applied for.

Donation of benches/tables

10. STC encourages the donation of benches, in line with this policy.

11. Benches donated and sited on Southwell Town Council land, become the property of Southwell Town Council and they take on the responsibility of maintenance, but not necessarily replacement, should it be damaged beyond repair for any reason.
12. All copy displayed on plaques must be approved by the Clerk of the Council, and should not be adverts for businesses.
